         BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Monday, May 20, 2019 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by President, Denise McBride.  Present:   Denise McBride, Tom Gross, Heather Curtiss, Ron Neyer, Bob Pasch, and Curt Gottschalk.  Rod Cole was late.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was said

Bob Pasch read the District Belief Statement.  


Rod Cole arrived at 7:02 p.m.  
Motion by Bob Pasch, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the agenda as presented with no additions or deletions.  Motion carried 7/0.
Motion by Heather Curtiss, seconded by Tom Gross to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of April 15, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Bill Chilman presented the Athletic Trainer Contract with Mid Michigan Medical Center and the lease with Deerfield Twp for the summer months only.  He also included a copy of a letter that he wrote on behalf of the tribe to the Bureau of Indian Affairs, and he spoke about a response to Tom Gross' request for information from last meeting. He included his End of the Year Letter.  He forwarded the letter from the Attorney regarding the March minutes, and information on how our time is configured for days missed.  We have received our Pupil Accounting Audit for the Spring Count.  Bill spoke about a letter we received from Mid Michigan Community College granting dual enrolled tuition at the in-district rate to high schools and students at the college. He spoke about the School Equity Caucus newsletters that he forwarded in the update.  Bill and Leigha attended a Title IX Conference earlier this month.  Denise reported that she received a mailing from MASB and wanted to make sure that the other Board Members take advantage of the resources they can use through MASB.  She also received her School Administrator and District Administrator Magazine.

Bill Chilman reported for the Building, Maintenance, Grounds & Transportation Committee.  They reviewed the Capital Projects Plan.

Ron Neyer reported for the District School Improvement Committee.  They were given a budget update.  They are projecting a 10-15 student decrease in enrollment for next year.  They have 38 Kindergarteners enrolled as of right now.  The Title 1 testing is almost complete.  They were presented a Chemistry Book that SSIT is recommending.  The books will be purchased with a Tribal Grant.  They were given a Curriculum Update.  Student Handbooks are being worked on and they hope to be able to bring them to the Board for their first reading next month.  They were given an SSIT update.  ESIT did not meet last month.  

Bill Chilman reported for the Personnel Committee.  They reviewed the Probationary/Tenure Teacher recommendations.  They discussed Bill's goals that he has set for himself as part of the Superintendent Evaluation process.  They also discussed Employee Handbooks and non-union wages for next year.

Ben Eggenberger gave a Category 2 Project update.

Rod Freeze reported on the Pupil Accounting Audit.  Spring count was up over the Fall Count.  Rod and Carrie will be attending a software meeting this Wednesday.  

Jason McDonald gave a Building & Grounds update.  His crew is getting ready for graduation and the baseball/softball districts which we will be hosting.  

Dan Boyer gave a Science Curriculum update.  

Jason Johnston reported that Camp went very well.  They were able to let the 5th graders experience some of the 6th grade activities as they won't be attending camp as 6th graders next year.  The Second Step Program is being implemented with the Kindergarten and 1st grades.  Leigha and Staci are doing an excellent job with the implementation.  There will be a video chat with Reading Now Network at the next staff meeting. 

Bill Chilman reported that there are a lot of signatures needed after the meeting tonight including signing diplomas.  Bill reported that we received 31N money which we will use in a partnership with Isabella County Residents for Health and the Community Mental Health.  We are hoping to have access to counselors for our General Ed Students.  Bill congratulated   the Admin Team, the community, parents, staff and students for their continuous hard work and success in being 16th in the State for SAT scores.  Denise thanked the BCEF for proctoring the SAT study sessions.

Rod Freeze read the Financial Report.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the following payments as presented:  General Fund payments of $513,221.79 including $127,340.30 in checks, $153,647.02 in Employee Direct Deposits & Net Pr Cks, $115,218.74 Payroll Tax Pmts ACH & Other Payroll AP, $81,728.49 ORS Electronic Payments, $34,417.24 UAAL Rate Stabilization Electronic Pmt.,$870.00 Transfers to Payroll Account, Hot Lunch payments of $12,907.53, Athletic Fund payments of $6,874.54, Debt Retirement 2012 ACH payment of $88,868.00, Debt Retirement 2004 ACH payment of $270,360.00, Debt Retirement School Bond Loan Fund ACH payment of $208,265.25 and Debt Retirement 2017 ACH payment of $33,765.00.  Motion carried 7/0.
Bill gave an update on the small gym HVAC project.  

Heather reported that Isabella County received the 2.4 million dollar grant for the sewer project.  She explained how some of the money will be used for the Coldwater Lake Project.

Rod Freeze reported that BCEF awarded (8) $500.00 scholarships at Senior Awards night.

Bill reported that he presented his goals to the Personnel Committee.  Bill will present his self-evaluation to the Personnel Committee so his evaluation can be approved at the Board Meeting in June.

The MRIC Participation Approval will be tabled until Fall 2019.

Motion by Tom Gross, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the GIRESD Election Resolution to include voting for Dr. Cheri Booth, Bill Henderson and Tom Steere as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Heather Curtiss, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the GIRESD Budget Resolution as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to approve the SFRC Support Resolution as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

 Bill reminded the Board of Graduation on Thursday, May 23rd at 7:00 p.m.

Motion by Heather Curtiss, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the 1st reading of the Neola Spring Policies as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Addie Schumacher is being recommended through PCMI as the JV Volleyball Coach for the 2019-2020 season and Andy Reihl is being recommended through PCMI as an assistant football coach for the 2019-2020 season.  

Addie Schumacher has resigned through PCMI as the 7th gr. Volleyball coach.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to approve the New Grade Level Configuration as presented.  The new grades will be Elementary K-5 and Secondary 6-12.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to approve the MHSAA Membership Resolution for the 2019-2020 school year as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Ron Neyer, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the Coop Wrestling Program with Farwell as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Heather Curtiss to accept Linda Clouse's retirement resignation as of June 30, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to approve the Elementary Probationary Teacher Recommendations as presented:  Amanda Pestridge – 2nd year, and Shelby Weber – 2nd year.  Elementary Tenure Teaching Recommendation:  Kelli VanBlargan.  Secondary Probationary Teacher Recommendations:  Mary Claire Reynolds – 4th year, Alsatia Lohr – 3rd year, and James Tice – 2nd year.  The Secondary did not have any Tenure Teacher recommendations.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to approve Bill Chilman as our MSP School Liaison Official.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Bob Pasch to approve the 2019-2020 Capital Projects Plan as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

The Tech Plan and Employee Handbooks should be ready for review by the end of this week so the Board can review and can be ready to vote on the 1st reading at the June Board Meeting.  

Bill reminded the Board of the flower fund donation request.  

Denise reminded the Board that the June Meeting schedule is as follows:  DSIT will be from 6:00 to 6:30 p.m. on June 24, 2019.  The Budget Hearing will be from 6:30 – 7:00 p.m. on June 24, 2019 and the Regular Board Meeting will begin at 7:00 p.m. on June 24, 2019.  
Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to go into Executive Session under article 8c – Negotiations at 8:30 p.m.  Motion carried 7/0.  
Motion to come out of Executive Session at 9:30 p.m.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion to adjourn at 9:31 p.m.  Roll call.  Motion carried 7/0.
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